5 January 2011
 

Solid Waste and Recycling Committee

 

Meeting called to order by Tade Mahoney at 6:34 PM.
 

Attendees were:  Tade Mahoney, Dale Mosher, Elaine Diaz, Howard Solomon, David Reinheimer, David Berry, George Christopher and Selectman – Doug Tourtellotte.
 

The minutes for the 1 December 2010 meeting were reviewed and accepted by a vote of 7-0.
NEW BUSINESS - COMMENTS:


FINAL DRAFT – BARN REPORT:

1. Change the term “compactor” to “baler”.

2. The item stating that David Berry will sell the barn lists a price that should be deleted in favor of stating that he will sell the barn for a “negotiated price”.

3. It was suggested that the Structural Report on the Barn be included in the report as an appendix and David Berry said that he would email that report to David Reinheimer for inclusion.

4. Property #1 – Should add the phrase that the rent would be negotiated based upon the changes required for the building [concrete floor, completing the siding on the building, providing a disposal area for wood waste, etc.].

5. Page 4, Bottom of the page – “Ballpark of what might be possible” or something to that type of wording.

6. David Reinheimer commented that future review comments could be forwarded to him by email for later inclusion.

7. The Town of Gray has a population closer to 3 times that of Bowdoinham vice 4 times as mentioned.

8. Under the visit to the Lisbon Falls facility add the name of George Christopher.

9. Under conclusions: change the buying option.

10. The rental for the present Barn should be revised to read “$16,000 to $20,000”.

11. The relocation costs of $75,000 – seem good.  {Maybe a range of $20K-$200K?}

a) Two balers



e)
Ramp, site work

b) Oil tank




f)
Facility modifications

c) Boxes




g)
Material handling eqpt.

d) Furnace

12. George Christopher – In his essay on the last page, 4th line should read “one” and not “on”.

13. Remove George Christopher’s name from the first page – use member of the committee or townsperson.

14. The facility must be protected from the elements as The Barn is now.

15. George Christopher will come up with a better title for his essay.

OTHER BUSINESS:

1. TM pointed out that both the Gray and Freeport visits brought out the point that

retaining local control of the town’s SWR is very important.  The Selectboard must realize the value of local control for the future of our program.

2. DM made the point that no matter which program that you might select to join that there will always be some local work that needs to be done.  Some items have to be dealt with on a town basis.

3. Other topics that will be in the overall report are:

a) Other town’s ideas.

b) Dumpsters

c) Increasing SWR

d) Getting more out of the waste stream.

4. TM & HS have been putting together ideas for the portion of the report dealing with the program and any changes or improvements to that program.  TM asked how we should make those recommendations to the selectboard?

a) Take a position?

b) Don’t take a position?

c) Local control – Pros and Cons

d) Single Stream – Pros and Cons

5. DB – Back on the topic of the Barn said that he would renew the lease on the barn for a single year if that lease could cover the costs of repairing the slab and truck dock.  DM said that we should go for the 3 years at the present barn.  It gives time for the selectboard to make a decision and for the present building to be repaired.

6. It was suggested that a letter to the Town Manager and the Selectboard be drafted to propose that the barn lease be extended for from 1 to 3 years based upon the work that needs to be done and an agreed upon amortization schedule for those repairs.  Dave Berry will go to the selectboard with the barn repair recommendations and estimated costs.

7. DM recommended that the SWRC send a letter to the selectboard with a recommendation to extend the barn lease for 2 or 3 years.

8. Dave Berry said that he would firm up the estimated costs and send those to the selectboard with proposals for a 1, 2 and 3-year lease for the barn laying out the amortization proposals.  The same would be done for the Plummer contact.

9. TM stated that these options would be in the overall report and that he would need definite prices to attach to each option.

10. HS stated that he had a very rough draft of the program report and will get that draft out for review prior to the next meeting.

11. Doug Tourtellotte stated that what the people would like to see and what would make the most sense to them would be a “Cost per taxpayer” for the SWR program.

12. DM stated that the Bowdoinham SWR Program is one of the top 5 “Most Expensive” programs in the state.

13. TM/DM both confirmed that of the $2.50 per bag:

60% - Trash pickup and delivery

15% - Handling of recyclables

23% - Disposal fees

02% - Balance to the Recycling Program

14. TM – Asked if stopping the curbside pickup of recyclables should be done to lower the cost of curbside pickup of solid waste?

15. DM – Asked if the Pay-per-bag cost was $2.00 for all bags would more people bring their recyclables to the barn to save the $2.00?

16. Doug Tourtellotte stated that none of the people he has spoken to in the town have voiced any complaints about the Solid Waste and Recycling Program.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:08 PM.

The Next meeting is scheduled for 2 February 2011 at 6:30PM.
